
April 27, 2022 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee               House Appropriations Committee  

United States House of Representatives  United States House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

I am requesting funding for the “Bridging the Digital Divide for Older Adults and People with 

Disabilities” in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is Fairfax County 

Government, located at 12000 Government Center Parkway, Fairfax, VA 22035. This program 

will enable Fairfax County to bridge the digital divide for older adults and people with 

disabilities by providing equitable access to an increased range of technological devices to more 

underserved communities in Fairfax County, addressing gaps in accessibility, affordability, and 

technical ability. Enhancing community engagement via virtual platforms and remote sessions 

will increase participation rates of unrepresented groups like older adults and people with 

disabilities. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

___________________________   

Donald S. Beyer Jr. 

MEMBER OF CONGRESS 
 


